Mr Bill Zinni

US Fish and Wildlife Service

300 Westgate Center Drive

Hadley, MA 01035

USA
Dear Mr. Zinni,
 

As you are aware, the Province of Quebec has wisely accepted earlier this year the Canadian portion of Mr. Dunn's generous gift. It is now in the process of considering a management regime for the property, based on conservation needs.
 

The purpose of my writing is to urge the US Fish and Wildlife Service to accept the draft Environmental Assessment's recommendation for the Vermont segment of the Dunn property, in accordance with Mr. Dunn's will. We, on the Canadian side, have a vital interest in your decision. In order to achieve the full measure of conservation benefits and water quality improvement of Lake Memphremagog, it is crucial that Eagle Point also be managed as a conservation area, in concert  with its Quebec counterpart.  Without the Eagle Point becoming a part of the Missisquoi National Wildlife Refuge, tel as suggested in the Environmental Assessment, our own success in managing the lake on the basis of its entire watershed will be diminished. It is imperative, therefore, that the draft report's recommendation is accepted for the mutual benefit of both Quebec and Vermont.
 

We have a unique opportunity here for international cooperation, for the improvement of our shared natural environment and for raising the quality of our lives. Significantly, the Dunn property has the potential of becoming a showcase for trans-boundary international conservation efforts. . The case for accepting the Eagle Point property is overwhelmingly clear.
 

Sincerely,   
